Ste. Genevieve County Commission Minutes
TUESDAY, JANUARY 7, 2025

2"P Day of the January Term. The Commission Met Pursuant to Adjournment. Present were
Presiding Commissioner Randy Ruzicka, Associate Commissioners Cory Ford and Mark Marberry
along with Deputy County Clerk, Michele Gatzemeyer.

THE MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDING COMMISSIONER RUZICKA AT 8:15 A.M.

(Meeting was called as regularly scheduled Commission Meeting that was to be held on
Monday, January 6%, 2025 had to be cancelied due to inclement weather,)

THE MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING THAT WAS HELD ON TUESDAY, DECEMBER 31, 2024 WERE
READ. COMMISSIONER MARBERRY MADE A MOTION TO APPROVE SAID MINUTES AS
PRESENTED. COMMISSIONER RUZICKA SECONDED THE MOTION. COMMISSIONER MARBERRY
YEA. COMMISSIONER RUZICKA YEA. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION PASSED.

THE MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING THAT WAS HELD ON THURSDAY, JANUARY 2, 2025 WERE
READ. COMMISSIONER FORD MADE A MOTION TO APPROVE SAID MINUTES AS PRESENTED.
COMMISSIONER MARBERRY SECONDED THE MOTION. COMMISSIONER FORD YEA.
COMMISSIONER MARBERRY YEA. ALL IN FAVOR. MOTION PASSED.

Mr. Scott Schmieder, R&B Foreman, was not present for today’s meeting as entire R&B
Department working on clearing roads from severe winter storm that occurred. Commissioner
Ruzicka provided update for R&B Department with the following ‘Items of Interest’ noted:

*County Truck not working; ‘Truck’ is currently down.

*City of St. Mary reached out to the ‘County’ for assistance as their ‘snow plow’ not
working; Unfortunately, the Ste. Genevieve County Road & Bridge Department in need of ‘Al
Hands on Deck’ to clear/maintain our ‘County’ Roads at this time.

*Mr. Schmieder reported to the Commission that additional ‘salt supply’ will be needed.

*County Roads are reported to be in relatively good shape; one of the ‘main issues’ at
this time surrounds the ‘trees’, etc. that must be cut; numerous trees/limbs/etc. have fallen as a
result of ‘heavy ice’.

Commissioner Ruzicka continuing to work on ‘Trash Contract’. As additional information
becomes available’ said detail to be reported.

Meeting today was simply held until ‘All Necessary Business’ taken care of due to ‘Meeting
Cancellation’ yesterday. Remainder of Meeting surrounded ‘Budget Reviews'.

There were no "Accounts Payable’ items to report for 1/7/2025 meeting as ‘County’ must now
work on providing ‘Balanced Budget’. Budget Hearing has been scheduled for 1/21/2025.



ADJOURN

A Motion was made by Commissioner Marberry to adjourn @ 12:00 P.M. Commissioner Ford
seconded the Motion.

Ordered that the Commission adjourn until 1/9/2025.

SUBMITTED BY:

APPOINTED BY:

PRESIDING COMMISSIONER



